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DATES TO REMEMBER  

P 
arent / Teacher Interviews 
On Wednesday 16 and 
Thursday 17 September, 

parents had the opportunity to en-
gage in a 10 ï 15 minute interview 
facilitated through ZOOM.  Albeit 
a different format, we trust parents 
found the interviews beneficial.  
 

V 
irtual Specialist Lessons 
This week, specialist teaching staff had the op-
portunity to host their own Zoom meetings and 

conduct their specialist lessons interactively.  Previously, 
they had been guests featuring on the classroom teach-
erôs Zoom meeting. 
 
This week, their individual hosting has provided staff 
and students with the opportunity to connect virtually; 
solely for the delivery of the lessons.  Students received 
separate Zoom links for Health and Physical Education, 
Chinese Language, Performing Arts and Visual Arts.  
 
Given this was our final week of term 3, we encouraged 
every student to take the opportunity to participate in 
these virtual lessons and engage with their specialist 
teachers.  
 
If proven beneficial, the format could be a regular feature 
for Grades 3ð6 when remote and flexible learning con-
tinues for these cohorts in the early weeks  of term 4. 
 

R 
oadmap to Easing COVID-19 Restrictions in 
Schools 
As informed previously, the following changes 

remain subject to the advice of Victoriaôs Chief Health 
Officer: 
 
5 ï 9 October [first week of Term 4] 

¶ Remote and flexible learning will continue for our 
students 

¶ On-site supervision for children of permitted 
workers and vulnerable students will continue. 

 
From 12 October 

¶ Students in Prep to Grade 2 return to full-time on-
site schooling. The existing remote learning pro-
gram will not continue for these year levels. 

R 
eturn to Face to Face Teaching - Term 4 
The following extract from David 
Howes, Deputy Secretary, Schools and Region-

al Services, provides schools with guidance for our re-
turn to face to face teaching :  
 

ñTerm 4 will be a critical time for the re-engagement of 
students, the re-establishment of school routines and 
undertaking the steps necessary to prepare for and com-
plete successful transitions into 2021. 
  
During the period of remote and flexible learning, some 
students have faced barriers to their learning. Many oth-
ers have found new pathways to learning. What will 
matter most in Term 4 is providing continuity in learning 
and support for every student to the fullest extent possi-
ble, whether via face-to-face schooling or through re-
mote teaching. 
  
This means refocusing our efforts on a set of common 
and core priorities: the most important things our school 
system must deliver over the remainder of this year and 
into 2021. This will make sure that every student in our 
care is supported in their wellbeing, learning and transi-
tion needs.  The Department of Education and Train-
ingôs three core priorities for Term 4 are:  
 
1. Mental health and wellbeing  

Our highest priority will be the wellbeing, particularly 
the mental health, of every student and member of staff.  
2. Learning 
Some of our students have thrived in the remote and 
flexible learning environment, others have maintained 
their learning progress, and some have fallen behind, 
despite their best efforts and those of their families and 
teachers. Our priority will be supporting both those who 
need it to catch up and those who have progressed to 
continue to extend their learning. 
3. Transitions 
We will make every effort to ensure successful transi-
tions for children moving from kindergarten into Prep 
and the Grade 6s moving into Year 7éò  
 
Brentwood Parkôs response to these prioities and our 
operations will be detailed in a forthcoming newsletter. 

brentwood.park.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
www.brentwoodparkps.vic.edu.au 

Tel (03) 9702 2022 



 

 

S 
tudent Enrolments 2021  
As you are aware, the Department of Education and 
Training encourages students to attend the school 

within their designated neighbourhood boundary [DSB] 
and since their updated enrolment policy, schools which 
have a total enrolment profile of 50% or more of its stu-
dents living outside their designated neighbourhood 
boundary, must accommodate future enrolment within 
their current facilities.  
 
Given this policy and the implementation of it, we now 
find ourselves having to cap our enrolments to a number 
that our current facilities can accommodate. 
 
We understand that there are a range of reasons why par-
ents choose to enrol their children in their non-
neighbourhood school ï specific programs, location to 
work, locations close to carers and grandparents, schools 
where siblings attend and easier access by public 
transport, to name a few. 
 
Our school office is currently taking enrolments for Year 
Prep 2021.  Enrolment policy directs that those families 
residing within our designated neighbourhood  boundary 
are given priority for enrolment, second priority is to 
those families outside our neighbourhood boundary but 
already have a child enrolled at Brentwood Park Primary. 
Enrolments are then taken from outside our neighbour-
hood boundary until we reach capacity for the current 
facilities.   Accordingly, parents are requested to contact 
the office of additional enrolments for Years Prep 2021, if 
they have not already done so.   
 
Also, if any of our families are aware that their children, 
other than the current Year 6 students, will not be attend-
ing Brentwood Park Primary School in 2021, could you 
please notify the office or  your childôs teacher. 
 

V 
irtual Specialist Lessons 
This week, specialist teaching staff had the oppor-
tunity to host their own Zoom meetings and conduct 

their specialist lessons interactively.  Previously, they had 
been guests featuring on the classroom teacherôs Zoom 
meeting. 
 
Their individual hosting has provided them and the students 
with the opportunity to connect virtually; solely for the de-
livery of the lessons.  Students received separate Zoom 
links for Health and Physical Education, Chinese Language, 
Performing Arts and Visual Arts.  

Once again, our newsletter features incredi-
ble artworks created by the students; inclu-
sive of the Wiggly Worms of Year 1 in-
spired by the poem, ñThereôs a Worm at the 
Bottom of the Gardenò, and the Expressive 
Eyes and Masked Eyes of Year 3 and Year 4. 
 
Also included are snapshots of our virtual specialistsô les-
sons in Physical Education, Performing Arts and Chinese  
Language! 
 

C 
onclusion of Term 
No doubt, families and staff alike will be looking 
forward to the forthcoming term break and hopeful-

ly the end of stage 4 restrictions for metropolitan Mel-
bourne, given our downward trajectory of confirmed cases 
of COVID-19!  At the very least, it should provide oppor-
tunity for families to put away the electronic devices which 
have been instrumental in the delivery and accessibility of 
our current remote and flexible learning and teaching pro-
gram over the duration of term 3 and to focus on other 
things!     
 
However, in relation to remote and flexible learning, once 
again, Iôd like to take the opportunity to sincerely thank all 
staff for their delivery of a comprehensive program, parents 
for their support of their childrenôs learning and to the chil-
dren themselves who, on the whole, have maintained focus 
and commitment to their learning by adhering to our school 
values - respect, responsibility, teamwork and excellence!    
 
I trust everyone will have a relaxing, enjoyable and safe 
school break and will be geared up for the commencement 
of Term 4 on 5 October, albeit meaning an initial return to 
remote and flexible learning for a short period of time.  
         Jim Bell, principal 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


